





**USED TISSUES** 











All the important information families need for children returning to school.





Dear children, mums and dads,

Your teachers and all the staff are so looking forward to seeing you again after a long break.

We have worked very hard to make certain that you stay as safe as you can do in school.

School will be a little different, but just as much fun.

This booklet has lots of important messages for you and your family that will keep us all safe.

Please read the information and look at the pictures so you know exactly how things will work in school whether you come back on the 8th June (week 1) or 15th June (week 2).

See you soon,

Werdy Angus

Mrs Angus

Children will go outdoors into their play area either before or after their lunch. They will play separately in their bubble with a range of toys provided. They will be able to chat and have fun whilst being socially distanced.

This will be the same area you will use at playtime. You will have a box of outdoor toys that will be washed at least daily.





Your classroom doors and windows will be open.

Your classrooms will look like this:





There will be lots of cleaning in your child's classroom throughout the day.

Your classrooms will have tissues for you to use. There is a pedal bin. You put your foot on it and open the lid and drop your tissue in.





THEN you wash your hands.

# YOUR CLASSROOMS

Children will spend some time, every other week, in their new class-room for September! Remember, that doesn't mean you can guess who your child's new teacher... this will be revealed in good time.

Classrooms will look a little different.

Children will be in a small group starting at between 4 and 8 children with one of their usual teachers. This will be their **BUBBLE**. The two bubbles from each class will be in areas next to each other during lunchtime so children can socially distance from their peers.

Children will have their own table and tray with their books, a new pencil case and pencils will be provided, we ask that children bring their own water bottle and sun cream. These items will only be handled by your child.

Children will wash their hands and use hand gel lots of times during the day. **REMEMBER**, we sing happy birthday twice when washing hands to last for 20 seconds.



There will be things to play with in reception classrooms and these will be washed during the day.

Children will have the same teacher all day. You will have a lunch supervisor at lunchtime.

#### LUNCHTIME

Children will go to the hall, after hand washing, in their 'bubble'. They will collect a clean tray and be given cutlery and a choice of lunch. The kitchen staff will wear face shields, masks and gloves. Children will eat their lunch in their classroom other than Nursery who will eat their lunch in the dining hall.

# Coming in to school and going home...

Children will come to school with 1 adult. Older or younger siblings, who may or may not be at school are allowed to travel to school with families. We ask that the minute families arrive at the school gate that everyone will...

- Stick to the yellow markers all around school to stay apart.
- Follow the one way system to children's classrooms.
- Line up on the markings away from the class door.

We will ask children entering school...

- To have their temperature checked before they come in. It must be 37.8 or below.
- To put their coat on the back of a chair and put their water bottle on the same table.
- To come in to school and wash their hands.

Parents are reminded that **no child with symptoms** can come in to school. (Temperature above 37.8, new persistent dry cough, loss of taste and/or smell).

Parents are asked to remain 2m away from staff and children are only to bring their named water bottle and sun cream into school. This means no bags.

If a child is upset and unsure about coming in, please wait until all other children are in the classroom. Staff will not physically take a child, but try to persuade them with positives that are tempting! If this doesn't work, the child will have to go home and try again the next day.

Any discussions other than a brief word from a distance with teachers, should be made by telephone through the school office.

- Families dropping off Nursery and Year 2 Key Worker children will follow the one way system and exit school through the car park and barrier.
- Reception and Year 1 children will follow the one way system
  through around school as normal exiting through the end gate,
  past the music room towards the field and around the back of the
  school, again exiting through the car park and the barrier.



There are painted 2m distance markings all the way around school.



Lining up at classroom doors needs to be socially distanced-paint markings are here too.



The system continues around the music room, around the garden on the footpath and out through the gate into the car park. THE CAR PARK IS CLOSED TO ALL VEHICLES AT THESE TIMES.

- The car park is **NOT** available except to staff.
- Disabled parking for blue badge holders has been suspended until further notice. This is to ensure the safety of all Parents who will be using the one way system around School.

Please follow signs and ensure social distancing at all times.

## ENTRY POINTS FOR YEAR 1 CHILDREN

8.45 Class 4 A and B through Year 2 class 1

8.50 Class 5 A and B through Year 2 class 2

8.55 Class 6 A and B through Year 2 class 3



# ENTRY POINTS FOR RECEPTION CHILDREN

9.15 Class 7 A and B through their normal door

9.20 Class 8 A and B through their normal door in the centre

9.25 Class 9 A and B through their normal door

## KEY WORKER CHILDREN

Will come in at 8.50 through the front door as usual. Nursery key worker children will enter in nursery.

After entering the classroom, group B children will walk through and line up 2m apart outside the classroom. Staff will support this. They will go immediately to their teaching room, put coats on chairs, put water bottles on their own table together with sun cream, if needed.

We will be trying not to mix small groups, although they will enter and exit school after each other.

### UNIFORM

We would love the children to wear their uniform whenever they can. We expect clothes worn to be washed each night and so any other clothes are perfectly acceptable when uniform runs out.

#### GOING HOME POINTS FOR YEAR 1 CHILDREN

3.15 Class 4 A and B through Year 2 class 1

3.20 Class 5 A and B through Year 2 class 2

3.25 Class 6 A and B through Year 2 class 3

#### GOING HOME POINTS FOR RECEPTION CHILDREN

3;00 Class 7 A and B through their normal door

3;05 Class 8 A and B through their normal door in the centre

3:10 Class 9 A and B through their normal door

#### KEY WORKER CHILDREN

Will leave at 3.20 through the front door as usual. Nursery key worker children will leave from nursery.

Your teachers will be wearing a face shield like the ones you see on television. They might also wear a face mask. Mrs Cockton has made the face masks- they are blue polka dot or grey with stars.



# TOILET BREAKS

Each small group will go with their staff member to the toilet regularly. Teachers will make sure only 2 children are in the toilets at a time and that hand washing is thorough. You will wait outside 2m apart on the yellow lines.